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1
PURPOSE

1.1
To inform Committee about the developments that have occurred in the last 12 months which have impacted on the payment of Housing Benefit in the Ribble Valley.
1.2
To make Committee aware that the Rent Service (TRS) have informed the benefits section that they are going to undertake a review of the current Broad Rental Market Area (BRMA) in the next few months.

1.3
Relevance to the Council’s ambitions and priorities:

· Council Ambitions/Community Objectives/ Corporate priorities Housing Benefit impacts directly on our ambition to match the supply of homes in our area with the identified housing need.
2 
BACKGROUND
2.1
The amount of Housing Benefit that is payable is based on the size of the property required by a benefit claimant, and the average rental charge for such property in the locality/BRMA concerned.

2.2
The Locality/BRMA is not based on local authority boundaries and is set independently by TRS.

2.3
In 2007, TRS reviewed all locality/BRMA’s in the country and made substantial change to the locality that covered the major part of the Ribble Valley.
2.4
This resulted in reduced Housing Benefit awards for the majority of claimants in this area, which has caused considerable hardship for those affected.

2.5
After many representations to TRS, and an unconnected court case, they agreed to reinstate the original Ribble Valley locality.

2.6
As this has resulted in many of our residents having their Housing Benefit entitlement increased, we have asked TRS to redetermine all the cases that were reduced in the last 12 months.

2.7
We are currently processing these redeterminations and a report will be sent to Committee detailing the additional benefit awarded once they have been completed.
3
BRMA REVIEW 2009

3.1
TRS have indicated that they will be reviewing the BRMA that covers the rest of the Ribble Valley in the next few months.

3.2 
A letter was set to the Chief Executive on 7 January 2009 requesting him to nominate a lead officer for Ribble Valley Borough Council.  The Revenues and Benefits Manager, Mark Edmondson has been nominated.

3.3
In light of the court case that was lost by TRS the Government has amended the definition of a locality/BRMA from 5 January 2009.  This new definition will be used in the forthcoming review.

3.4
The outcome of this review is unclear at present but potentially the locality/BRMA could be returned to the unfavourable conditions that existed for the previous 12 months.
4
CONCLUSION

4.1
Substantial changes have been made to the Locality/BRMA’s that cover the Ribble Valley in the last 12 months.  The proposed review was hoped to resolve the matter but in light of the change to legislation may not do so.
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